NEVADA COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE



KEITH ROYAL

SHERIFF/CORONER
PUBLIC ADMINISTRATOR

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Board Agenda Memo

MEETING DATE: January 23, 2018

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Keith Royal, Sheriff-Coroner-Public Administrator

SUBJECT: Resolution to eliminate administrative fees pertaining to the Home

Detention Program for participants 21 years of age and younger as

required by Senate Bill 190 (2017-2018)

RECOMMENDATION: Adopt the resolution

FUNDING: There is a potential for revenue loss to the Sheriff's Corrections budget for FY 17/18 and beyond.

BACKGROUND:

The Sheriff's Office assumed the administrative responsibility of the Home Detention Program from the Probation Department in 1995. The Board of Supervisors passed Resolution 10-108 which in part authorized the collection of specified administrative fees pursuant to Penal Code Section 1203.016(g), for participants in the Home Detention Program.

On October 11, 2017, the Governor of the State of California signed into law Senate Bill 190 (2017-2018) which amended Penal Code Section 1203.016(g). The new law, in effect January 1, 2018, no longer allows for the collection of Home Detention Program administrative fees for participants aged 21 and younger. In order to comply with the amended law, the administrative fees portion of the Home Detention Program must be amended.

In calendar years 2015, 2016 and 2017, the Sheriff's Office enrolled three program participants who would now be exempt from the collection of administrative fees pursuant to PC 1203.016(g). The average amount of fees collected from these participants per year was approximately \$1,200. Over a three year period, the Sheriff's Office could experience a potential average revenue loss of approximately \$1,200 per year.

Initiated and Approved by: Keith Royal